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Call to Order

Chairman Ronald Buchanan called the Cleanup Standards Scientific Advisory Board (CSSAB) meeting to order.  
The minutes from the September 1, 2009 meeting were approved.

The board currently has no vacant seats.

LRP Program Update

Troy Conrad briefed the board on DEP and LRP program status. 

- File review planned for UECA cases. 

- Expect LRP program funding through 2013 - 2014 fiscal year. 

Land Recycling Program Chapter 250 Rulemaking

Reviewed the final proposed changes. 

The department does not intend to reopen cases based on new MSCs or expect revisions to existing environmental covenants based on new MSCs.

The board raised the following substantive issues:

- Proposed MTBE MSC is not developed in accordance with statutory language. Major concern for most board members.

- The proposed vapor intrusion language in 250.305 is a concern. Should not reference technical guidance. The board recommended alternative vapor intrusion language to be included in 250.312(a), which was agreed to by the department, as follows; “The final report shall include, as appropriate, an assessment that addresses the vapor intrusion exposure pathway.” 

Board voted that the Chairman should issue a letter to the department supporting the proposed Chapter 250 regulations with the exception of the proposed MSC for MTBE. The MTBE objection would be stated in the letter.

Uniform Environmental Covenants Act (UECA) Rulemaking
Troy noted that the department was currently discussing certain UECA regulation issues with PennDOT. These UECA issues would need to be addressed with the board at a follow-up CSSAB conference call to be held within a few weeks.
There was discussion concerning the application of UECA and the department policy requiring environmental covenants for nonresidential statewide health remediations, which were not required before the passage of UECA. The department agreed that the policy would be changed and clarified in the preamble to clarify that environmental covenants would not be routinely required for nonresidential statewide health remediations.

Vapor Intrusion Guidance

General discussion on the vapor intrusion screening values in the current guidance and the changes to the J&E fate and transport model. 

The vapor intrusion subcommittee will be meeting to discuss and start work on revisions to the vapor intrusion guidance.

Meeting Adjourned
